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In follow up to the 49th Specialized Section Fruit and Vegetable meeting, Canada surveyed its apple industry regarding the possible use of brix levels as an indicator of maturity for apple varieties.  Canada is pleased to offer the following comments on the proposal to develop maturity criteria for apples for the point of export.  

Apples are Canada’s largest fruit crop, with an estimated 416,000 metric tonnes produced in 2003.  Commercial apple production in Canada occurs in the provinces of British Columbia, Ontario, Quebec, New Brunswick and Nova Scotia, covering a vast geographical area.  In 2000, approximately two-thirds of Canada’s apples were shipped fresh.  Canada exports apples to over 15 countries, with the most commonly exported varieties being Red Delicious and Gala.  Exports of apples from Canada represents approximately 15% of its total domestic production.
It has been the Canadian apple industry’s experience that brix levels vary significantly from one geographical area to another, from one crop season to another, from apple to apple, and from one side of the apple to the other.

Canada views brix levels as more of an indication of taste or organoleptic value of the fruit than maturity.

Canada is of the opinion that measuring starch levels in apples to assess maturity is much more accurate than performing brix level assessments.  The Canadian apple industry largely relies upon measuring starch or ethylene levels of the apples.  Existing Canadian apple maturity standards reference acceptable pressure test readings for twelve named varieties of apples and two other categories for hard and semi-hard varieties of apples.

Canada views the intended purpose of maturity standards in apples as being the prevention of marketing of soft fruit.

Canada also notes the difference in marketing practices between UN/ECE member countries.  For instance, some countries “pick, pack and ship” their apples, while other countries, pick, place in long term storage, and then ship their apples.  Consideration must be given as to how maturity for apples is assessed when their marketing occurs over an extended period of time.

As such, Canada would not be supportive of establishing any maturity requirements that would be applied at time of delivery or destination, as maturity could change depending on a number of factors after shipping point.  Some of those elements could be transportation, temperatures and storage conditions.

Canada would not support the establishment minimum or maximum brix levels as a criterion for measuring maturity in apples at this time and suggests that more work may be required to evaluate the use of brix levels as indicators of maturity.

Attached is a letter for the Canadian Horticultural Council in support of the opinions expressed above.

